
Special Meeting of the Windemere Township Board for  

Snow Emergency December 22, 2022 
 

The meeting was called to order at 3:33 PM by Chair Heidi Kroening.   Others present were Supervisor 

Tony Bakhtiari,  Clerk Cindy Woltjer & Road Coordinator Scott Danelski.  Also present were 10 residents. 

Chair Kroening reported the recent snow storm has done damage to the roads and the right of ways 

with broken and low hanging trees being the main problem. She asked 6 different companies to give 

quotes for clean up and only got a response from 2.  One of them, Asplund, said they could give a quote 

but could not start until the middle or end of January. The second contractor, Grover, said he could put 

us on the list but did not know how soon he could even start. Mr. Danelski was able to get a quote from 

Valhalla Tree Service. They would charge $300 per hour and could start on Monday the 26th with a crew 

of 3 men, a chipper truck, chain saws, & pole saws to open up the roads so the snow plows can get 

through. 

A motion was made by Bahktiari, seconded by Kroening to hire Valhalla to trim trees on the roads and 

right of ways @ $300 per hour.  Vote Taken, Kroening – Aye,  Bakhtiari  - Aye.  Motion Passed  2/0. 

 

ADJOURN  :   

Motion made by Bahktiari, seconded by Kroening to adjourn the meeting at 3:42 PM.  Vote Taken, 

Kroening – Aye,  Bakhtiari  - Aye.  Motion Passed  2/0. 

                     

                                                                                           

RESPECTFULLY  SUBMITTED  :                                                                      APPROVED  : 

 

 

 

Clerk, Cindy Woltjer                                                                                    Chair, Heidi Kroening 

 


